Garsington Parish Council

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 4th April 2011 commencing at 8.30pm after the Annual Parish Meeting had closed. The Chairman, Councillor Godfrey Eden presided; present were Cllrs David Baker, Paul Bolam, Anne Eastwood, John Hieatt, Mike Patrick, Judith Westgate and Chris Wright. Also present for part of the meeting were District Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie and eight members of the public.

4/11/1

Apologises for Absence

County Cllr David Turner

4/11/2.

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 7th March 2011

The Minutes as circulated were approved and signed as a true record.

4/11/3. 
Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

a.
Cllr Mike Patrick will contact County Cllr David Turner  about various matters concerning street lights at the next opportunity.

b.
The Council noted that the County’s decision to stop residents’ use of the Redbridge recycling facility had been amended.

c.
The Clerk informed the Council that Sovereign Play has decided it does not wish to quote for work in the Play Area.

d.
The Council noted that, following building work carried out on a property by The Green, work has been done to reinstate the turf.

4/11/4.

Declarations of Interest

Cllrs David Baker and Mike Patrick declared a personal and prejudicial interest in the discussions regarding the Village Hall Ballot.

4/11/5

Finance

Barclays Current Account at 31st March 



£16,610.36
Barclays Tracker Account at 10th March



       £50.97
Bank of Ireland at 7th March





£40,038.68
Bank of Scotland (fixed deposit)




£50,548.34*
* deposited for 12 months at 2.2% matures September 2011

The following cheques were approved for payment:

Benhamlaw Ltd






£2,097.92
Admin (March) 






     £89.40
G Russell (Clerk’s salary)





   £369.60

Appointment of Internal Auditor: The quotation from Kenneth Rose of IAC has been circulated and all replies received have been in favour. The Council agreed that Mr Rose should be appointed.

4/11/6

Planning 
a.
Applications
P11/W0376 19 Wheatley Road; Single storey rear extension.
The Council agreed to recommend this application for approval.

P11/W0276 Oxford Equestrian Centre Lower Road

Change of use of Equestrian Arena to B8 (storage - Caravans / Classic Cars).
The Council agreed to recommend this application for approval subject to all other permitted development rights being removed..

P11/W0348 5 Denton Lane Two storey rear extension

The Council noted that this property has been extended previously and that there have been objections to this application as being an over-development and unneighbourly.

By a majority the Council recommended that this application should be refused,

P11/W0308 High View 114 Wheatley Road 

Two storey side extension with dormer to rear (to match existing dormers). Extension to porch to front elevation.
The Council agreed to recommend this application for approval.

b. Other planning matters

Status of Enforcement issues

The action by SODC’s Planning Enforcement team is ongoing,

The Consultation documents on Residential Parking Provision Policy for New Developments have been circulated so that councillors can comment if they so wish.
4/11/7
.
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

The Chairman said that he had received a complaint from a resident about the behaviour of the Parish Council’s grounds maintenance worker and that he would interview the person concerned.

4/11/8
.
Village Maintenance

a.
The sign marking Sadlers Croft has been damaged and needs re-placing.

b.
The telegraph poles in the ditch at the bottom of Pettiwell are still there.

c.
Residents report that the grass verge on the corner of North Manor is being damaged by cars pulling on to it when parking. Ways of preventing this were discussed with wooden posts being the most favoured solution. This will need to be referred to County Highways.

d.
Cllr John Hieatt said that he will co-ordinate communications between residents and the Highways Department about road and footway maintenance.

e.
Urgent play equipment repair work will be carried out as soon as possible.

f.
The proposed job specification for Mr Tipping is still being circulated.

4/11/9

Sports & Social Club Lease

Cllr Wright reported that the correspondence between the Council and the Sports Club is still ongoing.

4/11/10
Village Hall
Cllr David Baker said that the Village Hall Management Committee has set up a working group to manage the whole refurbishment project and he suggested that the Parish Council should have a representative on that committee.
The Council had received Adrian Townsend’s letter dated 15th March concerning the Parish Council’s financial backing. In view of the significant VAT privileges that are enjoyed by the Parish Council it was agreed that the Clerk should draft the Council’s reply setting out how to maximise the advantages of the Council’s VAT status. It was agreed that this matter is so important that outside advice should be obtained.

The Clerk subsequently drafted a letter which was approved by the Council and sent on 8th April.

4/11/11
Sewer System in Larch End and Top of Elm Drive

District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie told the Council that by the end of this year Thames Water will have taken control of this whole area. 

For the time being the District Council is taking action to sort out any problems as they occur and trying to divide any costs between the 38 properties that are served by this system on an equitable basis. 

Cllr Mike Patrick said that it was important that the affected residents understand the situation. District Cllr Gillespie said that SODC has sent them several letters already.
4/11/12
Registration of Playing Field and other Parish Council land.

Cllr Mike Patrick has received the information that he needs for the Memorial Playing Fields and the Clerk will obtain the details needed for Parsler’s Piece from the solicitor, Amanda Benham.

Details of this scheme, The Queen Elizabeth II Fields Challenge which is connected the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee in 2012, have not yet been seen by all councillors but they are in circulation.

The meeting closed at 9.52 p.m.

